DRAUGHTON  PARISH  COUNCIL
Minutes of a Meeting of the Council held on Wednesday 18 July 2012 in the Village Hall at 7.30pm
Present:
Cllr M Curtis – Chairman


Cllr M Billing



Cllr R Clayton



Cllr J Garnett


Cllr S Plunkett
Mrs J Markham – Clerk
In attendance:  


Cty Cllr R Heseltine (from Minute 4)
1. Minutes of Meeting on 13 June 2012
The Minutes of the Meeting held on 13 June 2012 were taken as read, approved and signed by the Chairman.

2. Matters Arising

(i) Farfield Farm  The Clerk reported that the planning authority continued to investigate the proposals for waste tipping at Farfield Farm.  A number of additional objections had been received.

(ii) A65 Road Safety  The Clerk reported that both Highways and Yorkshire Water had been notified of the Council’s concerns regarding the safety of vehicles travelling on the A65 alongside Chelker Reservoir, and were looking into the matter.

(iii) Standards Committee  It was reported that Cllrs Chatwin, Hart, Robinson and Rooze had been elected as parish representatives to the Standards Committee.

(iv) Sustainable Communities Act  The Clerk read out a letter from Julian Smith MP, replying to the Council’s request for his support for amendments to regulations which would help to empower local communities in dealing with major planning applications in their areas.  The Clerk was asked to follow up progress, and, if necessary, write again to Mr Smith.
3. Code of Conduct
Following the adoption at the last meeting of a revised Code of Conduct (based on a model provided by the National Association of Local Councils), in compliance with the provisions of the Localism Act 2011, the Clerk advised that, in the light of Government guidance now published as regards the definition of “disclosable pecuniary interests”, NALC had released two updated versions of their model code.  Craven District Council, as principal authority, were advising their parishes to adopt the NALC model until such time as local district-wide arrangements could be agreed.
A note setting out NALC’s recommended amendments to the original model code had been circulated to members.  It was resolved to approve the updated version of the relevant provisions as revisions to the Code of Conduct, and to adopt the appendices as attached to the most recent updated version of the model, in place of those previously approved.  
The Clerk was authorised to prepare a new revised Code of Conduct, incorporating the revisions and the new appendices.  Copies would be distributed to members, and the adoption of the new Code would be publicised on the village website and in the local press.  

It was noted that, under the terms of the new Code, all members would need to make disclosure of their interests to the Monitoring Officer at the District Council within 28 days, and the Clerk provided a form to be completed for this purpose.  It was further agreed that agenda for future meetings would include, as a first standing item, the opportunity for members to disclose any additional interests relating to the matters to be discussed at that meeting, and to request dispensation from the provisions not to participate in or vote on matters relating to their interests, where such dispensation might be regarded as appropriate under the terms of the Code.  
The Clerk also noted that a review of Standing Orders would be carried out to ensure consistency with the new Code, and any recommendations for revisions to Standing Orders would be brought forward to the next meeting. 

4. Report of Trustees of Village Hall Management Committee
Cllr Billing, as Chair of the Trustees, reported on the Annual General Meeting of the Committee held on 28 June 2012.  The Trustees had, in particular, thanked the Parish Council for their contribution to the success of the Jubilee celebrations.
5. VAT Refund
The Clerk reported that a VAT refund of £275.35 had been received in respect of expenditure incurred from 31 October 2009 to 30 June 2012.
6. Village Developments
The Clerk reported on research into proposals for flower troughs to be placed at the entrances to the village from the A65.  Quotations had been sought, and the cost of commemmorative plaques to be placed on the troughs was likely to be in the region of £40 each.  Highways had been notified of the proposals, but would need further details before providing advice.  Cllr Clayton agreed to ask Mrs Clayton to draw up more detailed proposals for consideration at the next meeting.
The Clerk also noted that grant funding had been made available by Natural England for the development of possible improvements to rights of way around the village, but it was not proposed to pursue this.

At the invitation of the Chairman, Cty Cllr Heseltine reported on developments in the County-wide initiative to secure faster broadband services in the area.  The County Council had entered into a new contract with BT with a view to providing superfast services across the whole county, including smaller settlements like Draughton, by 2015.  This was welcomed, and the Clerk was asked to research the initiative further, and publicise detailed plans on the website.

7. Highways Issues
It was agreed to notify Highways of the state of the ditches to the sides of Heights Lane, where the road surface was being eroded by running water.  It was also agreed that the authority should again be asked to contact the estate agents currently responsible for the signs displayed on the verges at the entrances to the village off the A65.
A letter giving an update on the activities and priorities of the Highways and Transportation Service was circulated for information.

8. Planning
It was noted that planning permission had been granted for the temporary floating device at Lobwood Pumping Station.
9. Consultations

(i) Public Rights of Way Framework  Cllr Plunkett reported on the consultation, deferred from the last meeting, on proposed changes to the process for recording and extinguishing rights of way, introducing a cut-off date of 2026.   The Clerk was asked to request a copy of the definitive map of local rights of way from Highways.
(ii) Licensing Authority Statement of Principles  The Clerk reported that Craven District Council, as licensing authority, had initiated an online consultation on their Statement of Principles.  Cllr Billing agreed to bring this to the attention of the Village Hall Trustees.  

(iii) Consultation on Payments by Parish Councils  The Clerk reported that a Government consultation on payments by parish councils had been launched in order to seek views on proposals to permit parish councils to make payments electronically.  It was agreed to support this proposal, in principle, and the Clerk was authorised to respond with detailed comments in line with this decision.  The consultation was due to close on 11 September.

10. SELRAP
It was agreed to renew the Council’s membership of SELRAP and provide the requested donation of £15 (2011/12: £10).  The organisation’s magazine was circulated for information.

11. Date of Next Meeting
The next meeting of the Council would be held on 19 September at 7.30pm in the Village Hall. 
The meeting closed at 8.45pm.

Chairman
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